
       

 

         Beginning June 13, Friday night Shabbat Services will be 

                      held in the chapel through August 29th   
 

 

  Tuesday, June 3 - Erev Shavuot Service - 7:00PM   

                Dessert - both edible and intellectual - to follow! 
 

 

  Wednesday, June 4, 11:00 AM - Shavuot Morning Service 

                     (Including Yizkor, a memorial service) 

 

 

 Friday, June 6 - Tin Pan Alley Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

        Come Sing Along and Celebrate Shabbat!    (See page  4) 
             Birthday Blessings for children born in June.  

         Bima: Herman Glaser and Joan Lerner 

  Oneg: 
 

 Friday June 13 - Shabbat Service  

                Bima: Mitch Klein  

   

` 

 Friday, June 20 - Shabbat Service – 7:30 PM 

                        Bima: Kelly Levy 

  Oneg: Lynne Mayer 

           in honor of Paul and Lynne’s 45th Anniversary! 

 

 

 Friday, June 27 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 
                         Bima: Tom Scarr                                                     

                    

 
             Child care is provided during Friday evening services   

                       as a courtesy to  families with small children. 

June 2014 

B ' n a i  S h ol om  C o n g re g a t i o n  

SIVAN - TAMMUZ 5774 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

  SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
  SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
  WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Wednesdays 

Hebrew: 6:00 PM 

 

 

Tuesday, June 10 

Temple Board Meeting 

 7:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The July-August  

Newsletter  

is a  combined             

publication.  

 

Events in August  

will need to be  

submitted to the office  

by June 16 

for printing in the  

July-August Newsletter 

  

ISSUE 6 
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     TORAH IS NOT IN HEAVEN 

Lo bashamayim hi – It is not in heaven.  Deuteronomy 30:12 
 

The students in the class I teach at Marshall are generally interested in            
Judaism from an academic point of view.  After all, most of them are                      
not Jews.  But here’s the thing about learning: If it is only to fulfill some                         
requirement toward graduation, it isn’t real learning.  Real learning is when 
you take something – an idea, or a story – into your mind and into your life.  
True learning changes you.  So when we were studying Jewish ideas about 
God, we compared those to the students’ ideas about God.  Sometimes an idea in  our discussion 
rang true, and I could see a student taking it into his life. 
 

At B’nai Sholom we study Jewish prayers or texts or stories and compare them to our own               
experience.  Often we reject ideas that seem far-fetched from our way of thinking and only                
accept that which rings  true in some way.  Part of what I try to do is bring you Jewish stories              
that seem  outlandish.  For example, our Lag B’Omer story from Talmud about the two rabbis 
emerging from twelve years of hiding in a cave, and everything they looked at with disapproval 
burst into flame!  That’s just crazy talk – unless you turn the story a bit and look for the kernel of 
truth that may be in it for you. 
 

For me, at the moment, the story is about the destructive power of disapproval.  Frequently                      
I hear Jews disapproving of how other Jews do Jewish, so to speak.  Whether it’s scoffing at              
Shabbat  practices or not keeping kosher (at least according to my way of thinking) the message  
is clear:  Those other Jews are doing it wrong!  It’s bad enough when it’s just a comment in                  
general, but when we’re talking about specific individuals it burns.  At the root of it may be                         
insecurity about our own Jewish authenticity. 
 

In the story we acted out on Lag B’Omer out at Barboursville Park, one of the rabbis learned to 
heal what the other destroyed.  So I’ve been thinking… Next 
time I hear a comment denigrating someone else’s Jewish 
practice, I’m going to suggest that it would be more                          
productive to talk about how we, you  and I, are living as 
Jews instead of worrying about someone else’s practice.                          
As I’ve been living with the story, it is becoming part of me.   
An ancient Jewish image enriches my daily life.  That’s Torah. 
 

Deuteronomy teaches that Torah is not far away and difficult to  
understand.  Torah is not in heaven.  Torah is in our mouths and 
in our minds.  If we would only pick it up and work with it. 
 

Shavuot, the time of the giving of the Torah, begins Tuesday 
night.  May you do some real  transformational Jewish learning 
that day and every day to come. 

 
 Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 

 

 



June 2014 3 

B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

June 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Holy Rollers 

11:00 AM 

2 3 
 
Erev Shavuot  

Service 

7:00 PM 
Dessert follows 

4 
Shavuot  

Morning            

Service 

11:00 AM 

Including  

Yizkor service 

5 
JGEL 

(Jewish          

Gentlemen Eat 

Lunch) 

11:45 AM at 

Jewel City         

Seafood 

6 
Tin Pan Alley 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

See  page 4 

Birthday 

Blessings 

7 
Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

8 
Minyan               

Service 

9:00AM 

 

Holy Rollers 

11:00 AM 

9 10 
Temple Board 

meeting 
7:00 PM 

11 
Hebrew 
6:00 PM 

12 
JGEL 

(Jewish          

Gentlemen Eat 

Lunch) 

11:45 AM at 

Jewel City         

Seafood 

13 
Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

14 
Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

15 
Minyan               

Service 

9:00AM 

 

 

16 17 
 
 

18 
Hebrew 
6:00 PM 

 
 

19 
JGEL 

(Jewish          

Gentlemen Eat 

Lunch) 

11:45 AM at 

Jewel City         

Seafood 

20 
Shabbat Service 

7:30 PM 

Oneg in honor 

of Paul and  

Lynne Mayer’s  

45th                        

Anniversary 

21 
Shabbat 

Services 

9:00 AM 

22 
Minyan               

Service 

9:00AM 

 

 

23 24 
 
 

25 
No Hebrew 

Tonight  

Rabbi out of 

town 
 

26 
JGEL 

(Jewish          

Gentlemen Eat 

Lunch) 

11:45 AM at 

Jewel City         

Seafood 

27 
Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

28 
Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

29 
Minyan               

Service 

9:00AM 

30  

   

 
 
 

June 1, 8, 22 - Holy Rollers - 11:00 AM 
Come Help Care for our Torah Scrolls. Questions? 
Please contact Malinda Cains: bnaisholom.cains@gmail.com 
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Friday, June 6  

7:30 PM 
 

A Musical Historical  

Shabbat commemorating the 

Jewish song-writers 

of Tin Pan Alley. 
 

Back in the day they would  

write 5 songs a day - and some    

of them were gorgeous!  

 

  Come See Deedee at Empire Books June 13th    

 

In case you missed the initial book 
launch for Deedee's book,  

“Dispatches of a Columnist:  
Opinions on Politics, Kids, Common 
Sense and Sex,” at the Huntington  

Museum of Art last month,  
here’s another chance to do so. 

 

Friday, June 13th  
(that’s always a lucky day)  

             from 5:00 to 7:00 pm  
 

          Come to Empire Books at            
Pullman Square for some beverages and snacks  
   and of course, if you haven’t had a chance to  
       buy her book, you can do so at that time. 

If you’ve already bought the book, many thanks and join Deedee (and Maury who will 
naturally be taking photos) at Empire Books that evening just to say “Hi."  
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Kimberly Cooper, now a D.O. (Doctor of Osteopathic Medicine,)  

daughter of Howard and Gail  Feinberg, graduated from 
 NYITCOM (New York Institute of Technology College of Osteopathic Medicine. 

  
Adam Levy, son of Peter and Kelly Levy and grandson of  
Bob and Joyce Levy graduated from Marshall University  

with a Bachelor of Fine Arts degree in Photography.  
 

Josh Woodruff, son of Ed and Judy Woodruff, graduated from Nova Southeastern 
School of Dental Medicine located in Ft Lauderdale, FL. 

 with a Doctor of Dental Medicine degree. 

VOICE of the Federated 
 
Lovely Chagall-like signed prints of  
a painting created from our very 

own Stephanie Skolik are                    
available for $36.00 each.   

 
All proceeds will go to support   

Federated Jewish Charities                 
programs.  Please contact a             

Federated board member for       
more information. 

 

 
  

                                                      
  

 

 

Federated  Jewish Charities 
of Huntington  
 P.O. Box 947 
Huntington, WV 25713 
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DONATIONs 

6 June 2014 

 Congregational Fund 

Jenny Broh 

 in memory of Adolph D. Broh 

 

Albert and Jan Cohen 

in memory of Sol Cohen 

 

Marshall and Ruth Cohen 

in memory of Sol Cohen 

 

Brad Cohen 

in memory of Sol Cohen  

 

Nelson and Ann Cohen 

 in memory of Rose Elderman 

 

Maxine Frankel 

in memory of Sol Cohen 

 

James Gill 

 

Edwin Hyman 

 in memory of Abe Hyman 

 

Pauline and Allen Kaplan 

 in memory of Sol Cohen  

 

Bob and Joyce Levy  

in memory of Sol Cohen 

 

Paul and Robyn Revelson, Edyth Sonz,  

the Lavins and Luries families 

 in memory of Solomon Cohen  

 

Rose Marie Riter 

 in memory of David Riter 

 

 

Frances Fish Tompkins 

in memory of  Judge Harold              

Tompkins, Joseph P. Fish, Charlotte 

B. Fish, Barnett and Fannie Fish, 

Louis and Rose Blackman and other  

Fish family members 

 

Golden Book Fund 

Toward the Confirmation 2013 page 

Malinda Cains 

Judy Lundy  

Mark and Nancy Newfeld  

Tom and P.J. Scarr  

 

Mark and Suzi Brodof 

in memory of Philip Hersh 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

in memory of Max Mufson, Francie 

Horn Dahly and Edward Axelrod; in 

honor of  Gavin Beverage’s Bar 

Mitzvah, Paul and Lynne Mayer’s 45th 

anniversary, Adam Levy’s  

Capstone photo show and  

graduation from Marshall 

 

Mazon Fund 

Rena Steirn 

 in memory of Lilly Kwiatkowski, 

Solly Cohen and Rachel Schiff 

 

Playground Fund 

Janice Levine 

in memory of Ruth Davis 

 

Prayerbook Fund 

Ron Wormser 

 in memory of Mildred Wormser 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

in honor of Paul and Lynne's 45th  

anniversary 

 

Lake and Louise Polan 

in memory of Walter H. Lewis, Sr. 

 

Sylvia Sapinsley 

 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory of Terry Radow 

 

Counting the Omer 

Nadir and Michal Abraham  

David and Marilyn Cohen  

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser  

Norman and Ronni Glaser  

Joan Lerner  

Rose Marie Riter  

Thomas  and P.J. Scarr  

Steven Snyder and Rabbi Jean Eglinton 

Mark White 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher   

 

Yiddush Chorus 

Norman and Ronni Glaser 

 in honor of Vicki Tovim and her love              

of Yiddish Songs 

                                 Making the Omer Count 

On our climb from Passover Freedom to Shavuot Revelation we have been  
Making the Omer Count by collecting money for the Facing Hunger              
Foodbank.  Our original goal was $50 per household ($1 a day for each day 
from Passover to Shavuot).  At present we are a few thousand dollars short 
of the $5,000.   Our new goal is to have every household contribute any 
amount toward  fighting hunger in our community.  If you haven't yet made a 
donation - there  is still time! Write a check to B'nai Sholom with Food Bank 
on the memo line or leave cash in the tzedakah box in the social hall.   
 

Here is a blog post Rabbi Eglinton wrote for the Religious Action Center 
about our quest:  
http://blogs.rj.org/rac/2014/05/27/making-the-omer-count-5774/ 
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  *Dr. Stephanie Skolik for the beautiful print she donated to the Temple called Alien Fire. Stephanie was   

the artist who painted this beautiful picture and we will proudly hang it in our foyer for all who enter 
the building to see.  Rose Riter is the owner of the original painting.  As you will see or have seen, the 
beauty of the painting will capture your attention immediately.  

 
  *Malinda Cains for sharing  her hours and expertise to install the new office computer, upload updates, 

and all the technical tasks involved with getting a new computer up and running.  Thanks to Malinda for 
also finding and ordering everything that was needed!  We don’t know what we would do without you             
Malinda; most likely we would have spent more money to have the Geek Squad do it all.  

   
*All members who made the effort to attend our Spring Congregational Meeting.  I was very happy with  
the turnout especially since we had our surprise guest speaker, Maurice Hartz there to tell his amazing 
story.  Thank you Maurice for agreeing to come with your beautiful wife Susie.  (see page 8 for pictures 
about Maurice’s story!) 
The meal prepared by Lisa Jacobson, Lisa Ketchum and Nancy Newfeld was delicious and made coming    
even more enjoyable.  The other highlight at the meeting, which was something new, was the naming of           
a male and female volunteer of the year. This idea was long overdue, as we have so many congregants  
deserving of this award.  The first two honorees for the award were Herman Glaser and Malinda Cains.  
Two leaves were placed on the tree in their honor along with a framed leaf for them to take home and 
hang on the wall.  Lastly, I am proud to say we were out of the meeting before 8:00 PM, which made all 
those attending happy. 
 
*David Glick for speaking so eloquently and reciting Kaddish on Thursday, May 22 at the Huntington Fire  
Department’s ceremony for its new firefighting/rescue vessel, the Hartz-Booth Memorial Vessel, Marine 
Company One.   
 

   *Thank you to all Sisterhood members who take the time to keep up with our dirty table linens by              
taking  them home each week to wash them. They do this so that the temple does not have to incur               
a hefty cleaning bill for laundering the cloths. Watching the members lug out the baskets to their cars, 
then lug them back in shows me we have members who truly care about our temple, and I am touched 
each time I witness their commitment. Pat Johnson, Nancy Newfeld and Sharon Pressman are three that 
I see do it pretty regularly.  So next time you see them,  please take the time to thank them for their  
effort.  

 

     Diane Shattls 

                                                  

B’nai Sholom will soon be registered on Amazon Smile’s website!   
 

Using AmazonSmile is just like ordering on Amazon.com, except on your first visit to you will be prompted to select a          
charitable organization from our list of eligible organizations.   Amazon Smile will remember your selection, and then                   
for every eligible purchase you make on smile.amazon.com, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the         
purchase price to  B’nai Sholom!  They do not charge any administrative fees or take any deduction from the donation 
amount, and there is no cost for us to participate.  We will send out an email to everyone as soon as B’nai Sholom is           
registered on Amazon Smile. For more information about AmazonSmile, please visit:   http://smile.amazon.com/about 
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Lieutenant Leonard Hartz, the only Jew to ever serve the HFD,                                                    
and Fireman William Booth, drowned on that fateful day as they attempted                                  

to rescue three boys from the Ohio River.    
 

Maurice Hartz, a retired fireman and youngest son of the late Leonard 

Hartz, came to the Temple  office a couple of months ago to ask if 

someone from the Jewish community could recite Kaddish at a big 

event coming up in on May 18, 2014— the dedication of a long 

awaited, state-of-the-art fire and rescue boat for the Huntington Fire                   

Department.  Maurice was only 19-months old when his father,                   

Lt. Leonard Hartz, and Fireman William Booth died in an effort to 

save three boys who were drowning in the Ohio River on May 22, 

1948.  Both gave their lives in the performance of their duty, and           

reflected the highest ideals of the Huntington Fire Department.  
 

Temple Board President Diane Shattls was so moved by Maurice’s 

story that she invited him to come share it with members of B’nai 

Sholom Congregation at the May 18, 2014 Congregational Dinner 

meeting—just four days before the May 22 event that would                    

commemorate the 66th anniversary of the tragic accident and dedicate 

the  Huntington Fire Deparment’s new fire and rescue boat.               
       (continued on page 9) 

After the tragic rescue accident on  

The Ohio River in 1948, the              

Huntington Chapter of B’nai B’rith 

presented a plaque to the Huntington 

Fire Department in honor of the two            

firemen who drowned, Lieutenant 

Leonard Hartz and Fireman William 

Booth. Pictured from left are: 
 

Mrs. John Gallagher, sister of         

William Booth, Leonard Lerner -  

chairman of the Plaque Committee 

for B’nai B’rith, Fire Chief Lloyd 

Crouse receiving the plaque from 

Herman Fetter - B’nai B’rith                  

President, Mike Laymen and Leon 

Fishman - officers of B’nai B’rith,  

Harold Herbert - brother-in-law of 

Leonard Hartz, Ruby Hartz - widow 

of Leonard Hartz with their two             

children - Maurice Hartz - 19 months  

and William Hartz - 5 1/2 years. 
Maurice spoke at our recent                           

Congregational meeting, May 18. 

Lieutenant Leonard Hartz and 

his parents and siblings were 

members of  B’nai Israel.  
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“ 

 

 

Special guest “Bat-Man” was a big hit this 
year!  Bob Kane and Bill Finger, both Jewish,  

created the original Bat-Man 
 character in the 1930s. 

  

Thanks to all who helped with and attended 
this year’s celebration! 

 

Continued form page 8 

Ironically, the birthday of Lt. Leonard Hartz was on May 22, the same date that he died.  Leonard was a            

WWII veteran, having served in The Coast Guard.  His parents were Samuel and Eva Pres Hartz.  His 

sister and brothers were Alice Hartz Herbert, Maurice Hartz and Francis Hartz. All were members of 

B’nai Israel in Huntington.   
  

On May 22, 1948, Lt. Hartz and Fireman Booth responded to a call to rescue three boys in the Ohio River.  

The river was swollen and swift. The current caused the firemen’s boat motor to quit and it wouldn’t restart. 

Undertow from nearby barges pulled the boat and the two firefighters under. Maurice explained that in those 

days, some aspects of firefighter safety and training were not stressed and as important as they are today. The 

firemen were not wearing life jackets and had their heavy firefighting gear on, which impeded their ability to 

swim. Their boots and pockets filled with water, causing additional weight.  Tragically, they and the three boys 

drowned. 
 

The Huntington Fire Department has never had a first class fire boat until now.  Named after the two firefighters 

who gave their lives in the line of duty, The Hartz-Booth Memorial Vessel, Marine Company One has full 

rescue and fire fighting capabilities.  We thank Temple member David Glick, who spoke so eloquently during 

the memorial service segment of the dedication ceremony on the Ohio River May 22, and recited Kaddish.   
 

 

But most of all we thank Maurice Hartz for sharing this story and dedication event with us.  We know that 

some of our members and faraway friends who receive this newsletter will remember Leonard Hartz and his 

family, and will appreciate reading this story.      

 Temple member Sam Kincaid. 

June 2014 
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Thanks to those who have ordered 

pages for the Golden book! 

10 June 2014 
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Please share with us  

the food you embrace,  

The tidbits that bring smiles                         

to your face. 

 

                      Time passes quickly 

  but the committee’s slow, 

  Just take a few minutes to  

     write what you know. 
 

                      Contact: Sherri Solochek:  

              304-529-6398  

                 or Sharon Pressman: 

                304-697-2174 

Sisterhood 

Sisterhood Board Meeting, Sunday, June 8 at Tori’s House    
 

There will be a Sisterhood Board meeting to plan the calendar for the coming Jewish year.                               
All members are invited to attend and to have input on what  

Sisterhood can accomplish next year. 
 

The meeting is set for Sunday, June 8, 2014 at 1:00 pm, at Tori's house,  
87 N. Bradley Foster Drive, Huntington.   

   

Please let Tori know if you are able to make it.  Her email is wucher@comcast.net or 

 cell phone: 304 617 0870.  Looking forward to seeing many of you there!  

             Thanks To… 
 

 

 Sharon Pressman and her                       
committee  for the delicious                          
Sisterhood Shabbat meal and                        
Rabbi Jean for the lovely installation 

      Service. 

  

 Thanks to Nancy Newfeld, Lisa                      
Jacobson and Lisa Ketchum for 

        the delicious Congregational  

        dinner meeting. 

 

 Everyone who bought or sold                    
Sisterhood flower bulbs! 

 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 

Please Attend a Visit from  
Central District Officers 

 
Our Central District President,              

1st Vice President ,                                   
and 2nd Vice President visit               

the Temple ….. 
Friday night, July 18 and  

Saturday, July 19. They are coming 
from Cleveland, Canton, and                       

Louisville to spend time with our    
Sisterhood ladies.    
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Wow!! June is the month for lots of shopping…. 
 

 
1. Graduations 
2. Weddings 
3. Father’s Day 
4. New houses 
5. New babies 
6. Old babies (normal birthdays) 
7. Get well quicks 

 
The list goes on and on but luckily for you, the Shop Chicks 
have chosen not to list the nine additional reasons that we 
came up with! *Hint* Some were x-rated. 

 
Simchas & Tchotchkes is the place to find all the gifts you 
may need (including the x-rated ones).The shelves are          
glistening with the sparkle of glass, the shimmer of silver 
and the glow of goodies. 
 
We have new and traditional Judaica to meet all your 
needs. And we have generic and/or gentile items to meet all 
your other needs.  

 
If you don’t think you need anything, stop in 
the shop and we will convince you otherwise. 

 

Yes, we have cards for every occasion too! 
 

Remember, when it’s gone, it’s gone!!! 
Kisses are always free. 

Sherri  304-529-6398 
Barb    304-633-7070 

Lisa       304-638-3116 
 

                

                Tori Wucher 
         It’s not the money—it’s the attitude. 

   

12 

 

RABBI’S  
OFFICE HOURS 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
  

Wednesday and Thursday 
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

 
 

 
TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 
9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 
Monday - Friday 

 
 

 
Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 
8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 
8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 
 
 

 
The deadline for  
items to be in the  

July-August  Newsletter  
is June 14. 

 

 

 
 

TEMPLE  
MAILING ADDRESS: 

 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 
HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 
 

EMAIL 

BNAISHOLOMWV@YAHOO.COM 

June 2014 

Visit us at the Temple website: 
www.wv-bnaisholom.org 

 

and on Face book 
 https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bnai-Sholom-

Congregation/126655354095190 



 

2014 

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR 

HERMAN GLASER 

 

 

June 2014 
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TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 
 

_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
Name  _____________________________              
 
Address  ____________________________  
 
 ___________________________________  
 
 
City ________________________________  
 
State and Zip Code  ___________________  
 
Phone number  ______________________  
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life - c/o Martha Newby  
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674                                                                
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2014 

VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR 

MALINDA CAINS 
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Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 

 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Vice President 

Mitchell Klein 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Immediate Past President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

 

Board Members 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Joan Lerner 

Kevin Levine 

Kelly Levy 

Tom Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood  

Tori Wucher 

 
 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 
 

Phone:(304) 522-2980 
 

 

E-Mail: 

bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 
 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 

      
June Floral Fund Donations  

  

     Donated by                                       In Memory of                         
 
      Binni Bieler        Ann Nemens 
 
      Jenny Broh  and family      Bob Broh 
                                 Adolph Broh 
  
      Tony Broh        Louis Michelson   
  
      David Glick Miriam Cohen Glick 
 
      Paul and Lisa Jacobson                                    Edna Cauff 
                                                                                Gertrude Mazo Kirsh  
 
      Pauline Kaplan                                                Grace Kaplan  
                               
       Harold and Freda Kagan    Benjamin Siegel 
 
       Samuel Kincaid and James Morris-Smith       Bernice M. Kincaid 
 
       Barbara Levin          Charlotte Angel   
       Kenneth Levin 
 
       Toni Schoenfeld Miller    Jane Schoenfeld Altman
                                                       Isaac N. Schoenfeld 
 
       Lake and Louise Polan    Edwin G. Polan  
 
       Ron Polan      Dr. Herman K. Polan 
 
       Rose Marie Riter     Ella Schenker Riter 
       David Riter 
        
       John and Jean Rosenberg                            Rudolph Rosenberg 
    
      Vicki and Kalman Socolof                                Sara Guberman 
                                                                               Samuel Schiff  
                                                                               Rebecca Eisenberg  
 
      Rena Steirn                  Sara Guberman 
         Samuel Schiff  
                                                                               Rebecca Eisenberg  
 
       Jack Steinberg                                         Edna Cauff 
 
       Nancy Cohen Tarbis                                       Louis Tarbis   
 
       Hy and Sharon Weed    Ben Kalmon 
 
       Joan Weisberg     Dr. Charles G. Polan 
                                                                               Pesach Weisberg   
                                                                                       
     Rabbi David and Tori Wucher  Glenda Behar Marcus 
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June Yahrzeits   
June 1 - 7 observed on June 6 

Charlotte Angel 6/1 Sivan 3 

Julia Nechin 6/1  

Norman Stone 6/1 Sivan 3 

Sarah Malmut 6/2 Sivan 4 

Marian Cohen 6/3  

Rebecca (Billie) Eisenberg 6/3 Sivan 5 

Edith Fetter Gamoran 6/3 Sivan 5 

Lee Seleck 6/3  

Ida Gerber 6/4  

Lori Gottlieb 6/4  

Bernice M. Kincaid 6/5  

Adolph D. Broh 6/6  

Karl Fantle 6/6  

Ronny Kassan 6/6  

Gertrude Mazo Kirsh 6/6  

Charles Polan 6/6 Sivan 8 

Jane Schoenfeld Altman 6/6  

Ben Botnek 6/7  

Hyman Cohen 6/7  

Edward Greenwald 6/7  

Ester Mussman 6/7 Sivan 9 

David Riter 6/7  

 

June 8 - 14 observed on June 13 

Dawley Samson Kahan 6/8  

Lillian Stiva Berger Freidin 6/9  

Dr. Herman K. Polan 6/9  

Benjamin Siegel 6/9  

Sam Weiner 6/9  

Ella Schenker Riter 6/10  

George Siegel 6/10 Sivan 12 

Pesach Weisberg 6/10  

Edna Cauff 6/11  

Anna Jaroslow 6/12 Sivan 14 

Elsa Mae (Elsie) Hyman 6/13  

Dr. Charles G. Polan 6/13  

Yvonne Riefer 6/13  

Isaac Newton Schoenfeld 6/13  

Arien Samuel Wolf 6/13  

Winifred Wendy Wolf 6/13  

Rose Boos 6/14 Sivan 16 

Anna Borinsky 6/14 Sivan 16 

Sara Guberman 6/14 Sivan 16 

 

June 15 - 21 observed on June 20  

Sidney Comet   6/15 Sivan 17 

Evelyn Feierstein  6/15  

Lillian Comet   6/16 Sivan 18 

June 15 - 21 observed on June 20   continued 

Ben Kalmon   6/16  

Louis Michelson  6/16 

Harry Moel   6/16  

Meyer Saltz   6/16 Sivan 18 

Dr. Jacob Weinberger  6/17  

Evelyn Friedlander  6/18  

Jack I. Elderman  6/19 Sivan 21 

Stanley S. Gold  6/19  

Harold L. Herbert  6/20 Sivan 22 

Al Elderman   6/21 Sivan 23 

Jacob Tesser   6/21  

 

June 22 - June 28 observed on June 27 

Miriam Cohen Glick  6/23  

Agnes Mae Greenstein 6/23  

Louis Cohen   6/24    Sivan 26 

Sylvia Freedman Levine 6/24  

Bob Broh   6/25  

Rose Maisus   6/25    Sivan 27 

Anne B. Nemens  6/25  

Grace Kaplan   6/26  

Kenneth Levin   6/26  

Gertrude Rose   6/26    Sivan 28 

Ronald K. Rose  6/26  

Isaac Louis Samson  6/26  

Isabelle Straus Silverman 6/26    Sivan 28 

Edwin G. Polan  6/27    Sivan 29 

Abraham Silverstein  6/27  

Glenda Behar Marcus  6/28    Sivan 30 

Sonia Weill   6/28  

Victor Wormser  6/28  

 

June 29-30 observed on July 4  

Rudolph Rosenberg  6/29  

Julian S. Silberstein  6/29  

Lou Chertow   6/30  

Samuel Schiff   6/30    Tammuz 2 
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Shabbat Services:  Fridays at 7:30 PM 

    Saturdays at 9:00 AM 

 

Weekday Minyan: Sundays at 9:00 AM 

 

Wednesdays  

Hebrew: 6:30-7:30 PM 

  

Thursdays 

Jewish Gentlemen Eat Lunch 

11:45 AM at World of Seafood 


